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COUNCIL SEMINAR 
23rd May, 2017 

 
Present:- Councillor Roche (in the Chair); Councillors Albiston, Allcock, Beaumont, 
Clark, Cooksey, Cowles, Jarvis, Khan, Lelliott, McNeely, Mallinder, Napper, Reeder, 
Russell, Short, Simpson, Walsh, Williams and Wyatt. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bird, Cutts, Cutts, Ellis, 
Jepson, Marriott and John Turner. 
 
   ROTHERHAM'S INTEGRATED HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE PLACE 

PLAN  
 

 Councillor Roche, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Health and 
Chairman, welcomed Sharon Kemp, Chief Executive, and AnneMarie 
Lubanski, Strategic Director for Adult Care and Housing, who gave a brief 
overview of Rotherham’s Integrated Health and Social Care Plan. 
 
With the aid of powerpoint the presentation highlighted:- 
 

− Rotherham Plan 2025 – a new perspective 
 

− Rotherham Integrated Health and Social Care Place Plan 
 

− Rotherham Context – the case for change 
 

− The five joint priorities within the Place Plan 
Prevention, self-management, education and early intervention 
Rolling out the integrated locality model – ‘the village’ pilot 
Opening an integrated Urgent and Emergency Care Centre 
Further development of a 24/7 Care Co-ordination Centre 
Building a Specialist Re-ablement Centre 

 

− Enablers 

− Rotherham Place Plan Board 

− Rotherham Place Plan Delivery Team 

− Rotherham “Accountable Care System” Principles 

− STP October 2016 Submission Summary 
 
The presentation also included general information with regard to the 
Sustainability and Transformation Plan. 
 
Discussion ensued with the following issues raised/highlighted:- 
 

• Quality of care provided in care homes linked to the number of 
emergency hospital admissions 

• Did the Local Authority have any jurisdiction with regard to staff within 
the care home setting carrying out the jobs they were employed to do 
and not multi-tasking? 
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• Monitoring of the new Emergency Care Centre 

• What finance was required to achieve what was hoped to be achieved 

• The word “vision” had a different interpretation to a member of the 
public 

• What percentage of funding was expected from partners 

• Consideration given to the allocation of rooms to those admitted onto 
the step up step down scheme so as not affecting other residents 

• Clarity of the funding position with regard to savings offered by Adult 
Social Care and the increased Adult Social Care precept 

• Explanation required on future Council Tax bills around the Adult 
Social Care precept 

 
The Chair thanked Members for their attendance and Sharon and 
AnneMarie for their informative presentation.  It was suggested that a 
seminar be arranged on care homes in July, 2017. 
 

 


